
 

 

Ms. Cheryl S. Breaux 

U.S. Department of Housing and Urban Development 

New Orleans Field Office 

Hale Boggs Federal Building 

501 Magazine Street, 9th Floor 

New Orleans, LA 70130-3099 

 

Re: Streamlined Voluntary Conversion Program of the Housing Authority of Saint Charles 

Parish 

Dear Cheryl: 

 I have been authorized on behalf of the St. Charles Parish Council (“Parish Council”) to 

confirm that the Parish Council has been fully briefed by Leatrice Hollis, Executive Director of 

the Housing Authority of St. Charles Parish (“SCPHA”), Standard Enterprises, Incorporated 

(“SEI”) of Monroe, Louisiana, as SCPHA’s Development Partner, and Butler Snow LLP as Bond 

Counsel in connection with captioned program (the “SVC Program”).  A draft of the Conversion 

Plan authorized to be submitted in accordance with the “Streamlined Voluntary Conversion” 

program as described in HUD PIH Notice 2019-05 has been submitted to the Parish Council by 

Ms. Hollis. 

The Parish Council has been advised by Ms. Hollis that the SVC Program will permit 

SCPHA to reposition all ACC public housing units in St. Charles Parish to the Housing Choice 

Voucher (Section 8) Program model at the Housing Choice Voucher (“HCV”) rent funding levels.  

Ms. Hollis further advised the Parish Council that the SVC Program will enable SCPHA to convert 

public housing to a more stable funding and flexible management model rather than the more 

traditional public housing model. 

Based upon the briefing to the Parish Council on ______, 2020, I am writing to confirm 

that the Parish Council voted to support the Conversion Plan being submitted by SCPHA to HUD. 

 

Sincerely, 

  

Michelle Impastato  

Council Secretary 

St. Charles Parish Council 

P.O. Box 302 

15045 River Road 

Hahnville, LA  70057 

985-783-5000 (Office) 
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